Key outcomes of the East Suffolk Community Partnership Board meeting held 7 June 2021
1. Recap:

All eight Community Partnerships are represented on the Community Partnership Board by their
respective Chairs. Community Partnership Board meeting agendas / papers / presentations /
minutes can be viewed HERE

2. Election of Vice Chair
Lisa Perkins from BT was appointed Vice Chair of the Board for a second year.
3. Terms of Reference

The revised Terms of Reference for the Board, which can be found HERE, were approved. These
reflect the changes made to the Terms of Reference for the eight Community Partnerships, the
recommendations of the rural proofing work undertaken by Community Action Suffolk, enabling
Vice Chairs to substitute for the Chair at the Board meetings, the important role of Task and Finish
Groups to progress work between meetings, the fact that meetings can be held either virtually or
in person, the process for voting in virtual meetings and the fact that priorities for the Board will
be reviewed annually.

4. Covid Impacts Task and Finish Group

The Board considered a report from the Task and Finish Group focussing on Employment and Skills
and a proposal from Student Life around mental health and wellbeing for young people. The
report can be found HERE and Appendix 1 of the report, which includes a comprehensive overview
of employment and skills support available for young people, adults and Over 55’s in East Suffolk,
can be found from page 5 onwards.

The Board considered three outcome proposals developed in order to fill identified gaps in
relation to the current employment and skills offer in the District. These were discussed in turn
and the following agreed:

e £18,000 was allocated towards the Employment/Work Readiness project, in addition to
the £20,000 previously agreed by the East Suffolk Partnership — see outcome proposal
HERE

e £30,827 was allocated towards the Volunteering Pathways project led by Community
Action Suffolk — see outcome proposal HERE

e £25,000 was allocated towards the Ambitions to Employ project to be delivered by
MENTA — see outcome proposal HERE

The Board also considered an outcome proposal submitted by Student Life to run an extended
pilot in six East Suffolk Schools of their peer to peer mental health support project, which is part
funded by Ipswich and East Suffolk CCG. Following discussion the Board agreed to:

e allocate £15,750 towards to Student Life Peer to Peer Mental Health Ambassador
programme — see outcome proposal HERE

5. Vulnerability in East Suffolk post Covid-19


https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/eastsuffolk/Committees/tabid/62/ctl/ViewCMIS_CommitteeDetails/mid/381/id/20/Default.aspx
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=8U0Wpgfiv%2fP51UX7M53PCTW4lu8HytPitH0gzJo%2fuEah%2fzLdBIZ4DA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=dx%2fS%2b44OGiDwPwS1m9W%2bRyfpDETwId65fD222hyU5C4DLMZqw0m%2fgQ%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=WAMobz5rM5GOGkRr95XPRQ8bCziTxzQLOG2ahY%2bURezLQ%2fw93plG0A%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=RIaLX5tb321I20YSDxW78CrNPaPbtobPxrooHb5i2EuhdbtoR2Sm3g%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=kyjEnsD7zTRYhWAG70PKscpa6gwlEi93kq96pe6dEu%2fbt7MJTsqmag%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://eastsuffolk.cmis.uk.com/EastSuffolk/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=bPwHtwL2qi0Y0rYu2gk0jOWB%2bKQej7yQ0juRKJEw6OdhTqkaixScmA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d

The Board received a presentation on the outcome of the 4,000+ calls made to Clinically Extremely
Vulnerable residents in East Suffolk between November 2020 and March 2021. These calls
identified some of the groups most impacted by the pandemic and some emerging issues.

Seven strategic Board partners were then asked to identify three key priorities/areas of high
demand for their organisation in East Suffolk, these are summarised in the slide below:
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The presentation concluded with some slides summarising what is happening already in East
Suffolk to address some of the issues/areas of demand identified. The Board was then asked to
consider both gaps and opportunities to do more. Following discussion, including about the
important of validating data before decision are made, it was agreed that the Task and Finish
Group should meet again to consider the themes discussed at the meeting and report back to the
September Board meeting.

6. Transport Task and Finish Group

An update was provided on progress, including conversations between the Programme Manager
and the Community Partnership Chairs and key partners, but a more detailed ‘deep dive’ report
will be presented for in-depth discussion at the September Board meeting.

7. Updates from the Community Partnerships

Following a brief overview of progress in terms of spend, each of the CP Chairs present was asked
to provide an overview of one or two projects in their CP area.

8. Looking Forward

It was agreed that the September meeting of the Board will focus on Mental Health and
Wellbeing, the third priority for East Suffolk, and that the Board will also receive reports from the
Covid Impacts and Transport and Travel Task and Finish Groups.

Nicole Rickard, Head of Communities, 10/06/21



